
Elementary STEM Labs

All Arlington ISD elementary schools will receive two new STEM – science, technology, engineering and math – 
labs as part of the 2014 Bond package. The labs are part of a larger scope of work scheduled for each elementary, 
including a new strings room (read more about the strings rooms in next month’s bond newsletter) and facility 
upgrades and replacements. Architects are currently developing the plans for the labs, and construction will begin 

Standards for new elementary STEM labs
It’s one thing to apply the new STEM lab standards to the design of a brand new school like Patrick, but it is a 
different, more difficult thing to apply them to existing elementary buildings. Reynolds shared the committee’s 
recommendations with Craig Wills, AISD facilities project manager, and he helped draft a version they could 
apply to the lab designs at existing schools. “Every school is a little different as far as what space is available,” Wills 
explained. So the AISD facilities staff and contracted architects are adapting the standards to each elementary 
based on the school’s existing footprint. 

Each school’s renovations will look a little different. Some schools already have existing rooms that can be 
repurposed into STEM labs, while others may require more extensive renovations or even additions. AISD project 
managers and the architects spent time visiting each elementary, joined by the school’s principal. “We always get 
principal buy-in,” Wills said. They have many good suggestions. 

While each elementary’s new labs will look a little different, the architects are seeking to incorporate the following 
standards developed by the STEM lab committee into each one:
•	 Side by side – Ideally the two labs will be next door to each other and connected by large doors that can 

easily open. Open doors will allow for collaboration between the two rooms.
•	 High visibility – Ideally the labs will be located in high traffic areas of the school and include windows into 
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the hallways. The windows will allow students and parents passing by to see in and view the exciting projects 
underway. The high visibility can attract students’ attention and pique their interest in the sciences.

•	 Open and adaptable – The labs need an open concept, easily adaptable for any number of experiments and 
activities. The furniture should support this and be versatile and easily moved. There is no need for a large 
permanent teacher desk since the labs are shared workspaces.

•	 Storage – Ample storage is important to house student projects. Reynolds emphasized that the labs are 
“ongoing.” Students may have “ongoing projects” that need to be stored.
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